Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Architecture and Interior Design
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
61G1-25.003
Qualification Program for Threshold Building Inspectors

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 40 No. 11, January 16, 2014 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The change is in response to written comments submitted by the staff of the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee.  The changes are as follows:

1. Subsection (1) shall remain as noticed in the F.A.R.

2. Subsection (1)(a) shall remain as noticed in the F.A.R.

3. Subsection (1)(b) shall now read as follows:

(b) Three years of experience in performing structural field inspections on at least three threshold type buildings, obtained within ten calendar years preceding submission of the application and evidenced by letters of recommendation from three architects or engineers in the State of Florida, one of whom must be certified as a threshold building inspector.
4. Subsection (2) shall now read as follows:
(2) Application for certification shall be made on an application prescribed by the Department.
5. Subsections (2)(a) through (d) shall be deleted in their entirety.
6. Subsection (3) shall remain as noticed in the F.A.R.
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Juanita Chastain, Executive Director, Board of Architecture and Interior Design, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0751
